
Remember. 
Reflect.
Recover. 
Outline plans for Wigan Borough’s Covid-19 places of reflection 
have been unveiled following extensive community consultation. 

The Wigan Council initiative will see two sites established in 
Wigan’s Mesnes Playing Field and Leigh’s Lilford Park. 

The longer term plans are to use these spaces for public   
memorial events in the future. This project is part-funded by the 
UK government through the UK Shared Prosperity Fund. 

See overleaf for details of how you can view
the plans and get involved.

Wigan Borough’s Covid-19 Places of Reflection.



Review the plans

Prior to commissioning the work, we would like to ensure 
that local residents have the opportunity to review the plans. 

You can access them and 
add further ideas via this 
QR code: 

Get involved

Residents are also invited to participate in the planting 
activity that will take place later this year. 

If this is something that you would be interested in, please 
take the time to review the plans and fill out our online  
questionnaire.

You can access the online
questionnaire by scanning
the QR code: 

Responses need to be 
submitted by no later than
9th June 2023.


